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-By Cindy Wibker- 
 

The 8th Annual Summer FUN convention is now history, and according to all the 
comments I heard it was a smashing success!  First and foremost, I want to thank the 
members of CFCC for staffing the public registration counters.  I apologize that I 
don’t have a list of names so I can thank you individually in this article.  Your dedica-
tion is greatly appreciated! 
 
We had 5 buses loaded with club members come to the show.  Four arrived on Friday 
(West Hernando, Ocala, Jacksonville and Palm Beach) and one (Sarasota) arrived on 
Saturday.  It’s always rewarding to see some of our FUN member clubs take advan-
tage of FUN’s offer to help get their members to and from FUN conventions.  We also 
had the club get-together and luncheon on Friday, and I hope CFCC had two represen-
tatives at that meeting. 
 
We increased our educational seminars from 5 to 6 this year.  If any of you ever want 
to be a guest speaker at a FUN convention, contact any FUN board member and let 
them know.  Randy Campbell sets the schedule of speakers but is always looking for 
new speakers and fresh material and topics. 
 
Every dealer I talked to said they had a great show.  Public attendance at Summer 
FUN holds steady at about 3,000 over the 3 days.  That does not include the 500-600 
dealers with photo ID badges.  Bob Russell rounded up a super group of educational 
exhibits.  We also had our special Coins & Kid area, and you could pan for gold.  
Heritage also reported impressive auction results.  There was no shortage of activities 
at this convention, so I hope all of you had the opportunity to attend and take advan-
tage of what FUN had to offer to you!  If you had to dodge a basketball in the hall-
way, I apologize.  I am confident we will never be beside an active group like that one 
in the future.  That was our only unforeseen circumstance this year.  All in all, a very 
successful convention! 



 
Let’s all give a big CFCC Welcome to our  

newest members- 
James Balius 
Vickie Hunter   

Thank you for joining ! 
 

We also had several guests join us in July- 
Xavier Miranda, Isabel Miranda, Tom Weber, 
Scott Jackson, Debbie Willevens (Belgium) and 
Marie-eve Damen (Belgium). 

 

 

 
This month’s teaser is encountered more often 
than thought. However, it is usually mislabeled 
as to what it is.  

What happened here?  
The answer will be in next month’s Numis-
notes. 

Robert (BJ) Neff, NLG 

 

 
Last month’s mystery coin is 
shown here. Did you find the 
three things that are incorrect 
with the designs seen on the 
reverse? 
 
This is the infamous 1801 large cent that had a 
reverse struck with three design errors. The first 
and more obvious was the word “IINITED” be-
ing misspelled. The fraction “1/000” was incor-
rect and should have been 
“1/100”. The least obvious 
was the missing left stem. 
The image below has red 
arrows pointing to the er-
rors. 
 

 
 
 
8/13‐ 
1900‐O Morgan Dollar ‐ MS 63 
A gorgeous brilliant uncirculated example with an almost‐blinding flash of mint bloom.  
Minimally abraded on Miss Liberty's cheek and sharply struck for the issue. 

    PCGS Price Guide: $65         Minimum Bid: $40 
 
8/27‐ 
1916‐D Buffalo Nickel ‐ Choice VF 
A picture‐perfect Buffalo nickel free from blemishes or distractions of any note. Sharp details and exceptional eye
‐appeal. 
    PCGS Price Guide: $39            Minimum bid: $30 

Hard to believe that it is August already!   
This month, I want to have a short program 
on foreign paper money.  As always, bring 
anything you would like to share for show 
and tell.  Our meeting will be on August 13, 
2014 at 6:45.   
I look forward to seeing everybody then! 
 
Happy Collecting 
Dan Aidif 

As collectors know, grading is subjective to ones' own opinion. The grade of these coins is listed for reference, and are the opinion of the grader. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

7/9- 
LMAD-Gary Geimer was drawn, not present, but Dick Ralson was, kept the envelope, and is 
the proud owner of 3 gold raffle tickets. 
Educational Award-Jim Hancock has $20.00 to spend on numismatic reading materials. 
Membership-Bob Cole was the lucky member woo took home a silver dollar. 
7/23 
LMAD-Lee Brown won-kept the envelope-took home a Silver Dollar. 
Educational Award-Auggie Valente won the certificate-Donated to YN’s-Thanks Auggie! 
Membership-BJ Neff was called, donated the prize to the YN’s-Thanks BJ! 

 
 
 
 
 
Each month, we will have a guest column written by one of our aspiring Young Numismatists. 
As a little “incentive” to the YN’s, CFCC will present the contributing YN with $5.00 in YN Dollars, 
that can be used to purchase raffle items or from the dealers at the meetings! 

So……..YN’s, Sharpen your pencils!- It’s time to show the club members your knowledge! 
 

This month’s $5.00 certificate goes to ?????? 
 
 
 
 

Ooops!– Looks like all of our budding YN’s are busy enjoying their time off of school for the summer! 
 

Maybe next month we will have a contribution by one of our YN’s 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Don’t forget!  Dues WERE due before May 1st for the current year!   After May 1st, names WERE 
purged from the drawing bin and you are not eligible for “Let’s Make A Deal”, Educational Award, or 
the membership award!  

Pay your dues and keep your membership active!          You Snooze………...You Lose! 



  

  
Time for another Presidents message………….boy, these months go by fast! 
 
This summer has been just full of numismatics for me. 
 
By the time you read this, I will be heading to Chicago for the ANA show. It seems I just got 
back from ANA Summer Seminar.  
 
I hope you all had a chance to spend some time at Summer FUN-which is always a great ex-
perience. I would like to thank all of the members who generously donated their time for man-
ning the booth at public registration, exhibited, and also several members that gave presenta-
tions and seminars at the FUN show. It is great to know we have so much talent and knowledge 
in the club. 
 
Giving you a little “peek behind the scenes” as to what your board of directors has been up to, 
there are a lot of things that we has been working on these past few months, many of them not 
so glamorous and visible, but necessary for the club to move forward, along with a couple of 
things that will hopefully make the club even better than it is now. 
 
Being new to this position, I wanted to see where our strengths and weaknesses were. With the 
expertise of Jim Hancock guiding us, we are concluding an internal audit of the club. I would 
like to thank Jim, Donna, and all of the other board members who have been forthcoming in 
providing and compiling all of the necessary information needed to complete this task.  
 
We are working to revamp a few of the existing programs, and making improvements to some 
of the things we have been doing in the past to make them more successful for the club.  
We will also be looking for some member input on a few programs to get a better feel for what 
you, the members, like now and what you would like the club to do in the future. Everybody’s 
input will be considered-we want to make this YOUR club. Make sure you attend the meetings 
to be part of these surveys. 
 
Don’t forget, we have our annual “Fall Coin Show” coming up in September. Like I said in last 
month’s “President’s Corner”-I am looking forward to getting EVERYONE involved in the 
club. Looking around, there are far too many members who come and enjoy the benefits, but do 
not contribute. We are always looking for volunteers to man the registration table, help with set 
up and tear down, and many other “behind the scenes” tasks that go un-noticed. With every-
one’s help, it will make things easier for everyone. 
 
Stay tuned for more exciting news……………… 
 
Zach 





 
 
 
 

 
The annual State of Florida Unclaimed Property Auction (read: Safe Deposit Box Con-
tents) Has been scheduled for August 8th and 9th here in Orlando at the Doubletree - 
Hilton Airport Hotel, 5555 Hazeltine National Drive, Orlando FL, 32812. Friday the 8th 
items for auction can be inspected from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM. The auction will take 
place Saturday the 9th starting at 10:00 and going until it is over. 
 
To inspect and then bid one has to register and pay $100. If one does not win any lots 
the $100 is returned. If one does win a lot, or several the $100 is used as payment to-
wards the lot/s. Having the $100 up front fee keeps the sight seekers out. 
 
A full catalog of items to be auctioned is published on line about 30 days before the 
auction. Look for it around July 8th. One can also spend money and order a hard copy 
via mail or buy one the day of the auction. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The hardest part of any job is to get started! Bob Russell has got a start on the History of the 
Central Florida Coin Club, and is willing to share the opportunity of learning about the clubs 
history with other members of the club. We are  looking for someone or a group of people to 
take this over as a “Club Project”. Bob has given me everything he has collected thus far, 
which I understand is a decent chronology of the early years of the club.  
Which one of our dedicated members (or group of members) is going to be the first to volun-
teer to keep the history going? Let’s get a committee set up to canvas our members-see what 
else we can come up with, maybe make it into a display for FUN-Club Exhibit! 
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August 27th -presentation by -???? 
 
 

This months guest speaker is yet to be announced! 

 
 

 
 
August 3rd-  
Maitland Coin and Currency Show 
MAITLAND CIVIC CENTER 
641 South Maitland Avenue 
(minutes from downtown Orlando  
and Winter Park) 
Maitland, Florida 
407-730-3116 
 
 
 
 
September 26th-28th 
Central Florida Coin Club 
Fall Show 
Central Florida Fair Grounds 
4603 W Colonial Dr 
Orlando, FL 32808 

If your show isn’t listed, get a copy of the flyer to me; I’ll list it. … Steve 

It is our goal to have one meeting per month, where  a guest speaker (read-a member of the club)  
gives a short 20 minute presentation on a topic of their choosing-Numismatic related, of course. 

We are always looking for volunteers to share their knowledge  with the members- 
The presentation doesn’t need to be “show quality”, just get up and tell us what you know! 


